CHDHS SAC Meeting Minutes Tuesday, November 30, 2021

Supporting Student Success

Goal 1: To improve student achievement in literacy and mathematics through formative assessment
strategies

Through authentic PLC work, teachers will collaborate on formative assessment strategies and student
interventions.

Teachers will use the following formative assessment strategies:

L)

% Provide students with clear learning targets and the criteria for success

% Provide students with regular formative feedback in relation to their progress toward learning
targets/goals

>

% Provide students with opportunities to use the feedback to improve the quality of their wark

Goal 2 Well-Being: We willimprove student well-being at our schoal by working as a staff to support calm and
centered responses to daily challenges and unforeseen events.

Discussion Items Minutes

Call to order Meeting calied to order by Huntley Reddick 6:30pm.
Introductions
In attendance: Rae-Anne Penton, Sandra Derby, Faerlie
Richard, Michelle Paul, Susan Russell McGrath, Jason
Carmichael, Kelly Rattray and Huntley Reddick.

Regrets: Scott MacDonald, Angela Hogan, Hannah Barrie
and Simone Bundy

Approval of agenda Huntley Reddick presented the agenda, and it was approved
by the group.

Approval of meeting minutes from | Members reviewed minutes from previous meeting and
October 26* , 2021 group approved them.

Business arising from the meeting
minutes:

Principal’s Report Huntley Reddick

* Reviewed Math 10 goal progress with SAC Members.
Informed members that there has been an overall
improvement in our grade 10 Math. Also, informed
SAC members that as part of the goal both our Math
teacher and department head participated in PD at
the Regional Centre to discuss strategies for moving
forward and resources.

e Huntley stated that one resource that our Math 10
teacher has started to use is a software program
called Knowledgehook. Informed members that the
program provides feedback in real time to students
and teachers. It also allows the teacher to see




e Jason talked to the group about our school’s
partnership with Cole Harbour Public Library. He
informed members that we are working with Ms.
Doreen Shea to provide different activities and
events. He stated that one such event was a recent
hot chocolate Pop Up that Ms. Shea did in our
Cafetorium.

Finance Huntley informed SAC members that there is
approximately 55700 after the purchase of some
signage material that was recently purchased which
had been approved in the spring. He also informed
members that this year’s funding will be in soon.

Policy Input

Special reports and/or
presentations

Other

Faerlie Richard

Talked about and showed the group the new signage
materials that were bought. Faerlie informed the
group that we will be using the Cricut Machine
purchased in the spring to make new signs for a variety
of areas in the school. Faerlie also stated that she is
exploring having the LC store start up again and using
the Cricut and create labels and logos that would be
put on materials such as mugs, water bottles, caps and
t-shirts and then sold from the store.

Next Meeting:

Adjournment

Tuesday, February 8, 2021

Huntley Reddick called the meeting at 7:30pm.




